
 

 

 

 
 

SPECIAL 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
15-DAY COMMENT PERIOD EXTENSION FOR 

AN APPLICATION FOR PERMIT, NOTICE OF  
AVAILABILITY FOR A FINAL EIS/EIR AND  
A DRAFT CONFORMITY DETERMINATION  

LOS ANGELES DISTRICT 
 
Public Notice/Application No.:  2003-01264-AOA 
Comment Period: June 18, 2010 through August 3, 2010  
Project Manager:  Aaron O. Allen (805) 585-2148    
 
Applicant 
The Newhall Land and Farming Company 
25124 Springfield Court, Suite 300 
Valencia, California 91355 

Contact 
Mr. Matthew Carpenter 
The Newhall Land and Farming Company 
(661) 255-4259 

 
Location 
The 12,000-acre site encompasses 5.5 linear miles of the Santa Clara River and several tributaries near Santa 
Clarita, Los Angeles County, California (at: lat:34-24-5.0040 lon:118-37-46.9920) 
 
Activity 
The applicant requested a long-term Section 404 permit for proposed discharges of fill material in 
approximately 93.3 acres of waters of the United States, including 20.5 acres of wetlands, for facilities 
associated with the Newhall Ranch Management and Development Plan along portions of the Santa Clara River 
and several tributaries, in Los Angeles County, California.    
 
 Interested parties are hereby notified that an application has been received for a Department of the Army 
permit for the activity described herein and shown on the attached drawing(s).  Interested parties are invited to 
provide their views on the proposed work, which will become a part of the record and will be considered in the 
decision.  This permit will be issued or denied under Section 404 of the Clean Water Act of 1972 (33 U.S.C. 
1344).  Comments should be mailed to: 
 
   U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Los Angeles District 
   Regulatory Branch - Ventura Field Office 
   ATTN: CESPL-RG—2003-01264-AOA 
   2151 Alessandro Drive, Suite 110 
   Ventura, California 93001 
 
Alternatively, comments can be sent electronically to: aaron.o.allen@usace.army.mil 
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